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Dear Pastor Austin Wagner, January-February 2024

Greetings in the blessed name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ! We hope that your new year has
been filled with many blessings. The Lord surely has been good to us — so much better than we deserve!

The start of this year has found us very busy. In January we were in several different churches and were
a part of a missions’ conference where our hearts were stirred in the efforts of getting the Gospel to a
lost and dying world. We have had several churches partner with us in our calling to the prisons of
America. We give God all the glory! We were also a part of a prison revival in SC, and had a great
service there. After the service we were able to go back to the protected custody dorms and pass out
tracts and literature to those men. While on the way to the dorms, the correctional officer said that
these men were in great need as no one ever visits there. It was encouraging to talk and pray with some
of them. No one was saved, but the seed was planted and the Word of God was proclaimed.

In February we attended our church’s Mission Sunday and the Lord moved and worked in our hearts.
We were challenged in the efforts of our giving to Faith Promise Missions. The month of February was
steady as well with meetings. We had a couple of open dates, so we dropped in on a few churches
where we were allowed to present our burden. From these visits, we were also able to book another
meeting. Praise God! | had to attend additional training to update my Blue Card in order to minister at
an institute and have another training on the calendar for another prison coming up.

| covet your prayers as | will be at a prison institution on the 5™ of March. This prison has a drug
program for inmates to take while incarcerated. Please pray that souls will be saved and lives changed.
Those men are dealing with addiction problems and the only hope that they have is the Lord Jesus. | will
also be at another prison in NC on the 21° of March.

Please pray that God will continue to watch over us as we travel on the road during deputation. Aisha
will be leaving her full-time job at the end of March to stay home with our boys. We desperately desire
your prayers that He will open more doors for us and that our calendar will be filled.

We are extremely grateful for your prayers and financial support. We pray God blesses you richly!
The Hinson Family,

Rich, Aisha, Urijah and Micah

1 Timothy 2:4 “Who will have all men to be saved, and to come unto the knowledge of the truth.”

2 ROCICAGES PO Box 2308, Cleveland, TN 37320

&, MINISTRIES (423) 479-3243 www.roapm.org



